FALL 2022

BOARD OF TRUSTEES:

Dan Boysel, Chair 740.595.3702 dboysel@radnortwp.org

Teresa Watkins, Vice Chair 740.602.3344 tjwatkins@radnortwp.org

David Weber, Member 740.272.1314 dweber@radnortwp.or

Katarina Wheeland, Fiscal Officer 614.531.7755 kwheeland@radnortwp.org

Randy Butts, Fire Chief 740.595.3454

Meeting Dates: 6:30 on the 2nd Monday and 7:00 pm, the 4th Monday of each month at the Township Hall.

Website:

http://www.radnortwp.org/

Mailing Address:

4061 State Route 203 Radnor, Ohio 43066

RADNOR TOWNSHIP DELAWARE OHIO



REPORT FROM THE CHAIR - DAN BOYSEL

Summer has moved along quickly and is full of accomplishments in the township. Roadwork was the main focus this summer with new pavement put down on Gallant, and Penry Road. Soon after the completion of Penry Road, a large crane truck had an accident causing the closing of the road for a week and approximately \$20,000 in repairs to the roadbed.

Updates on the road mowers as well as trucks repaired and readied for the winter. In the last edition of the newsletter, we showed off the purchase of a new fire truck. The prices of trucks and necessary equipment continue to escalate, as this one ended up over \$620,000 plus needed equipment.

Trick or Treat in Radnor is **Monday October 31** from 6:00-8:00 PM. Be safe! And don't forget to exercise your right to vote on **Tuesday, November 8**th. Your vote counts!

SCIOTO RIVER FALL CLEAN UP



On September 24, volunteers collected tires, old chairs, and other trash the Scioto River in the Annual Scioto River Clean Up. Although this year provided challenges with high and muddy water, a great team effort cleaned up another portion of the

river.

Thanks go out to Boy Scout Troops 284 and 318, along with the Delaware Public Health District and Todd Coonfare of Radnor Township. The Scioto River Valley Federation provided lunch, with shelter and canoe transportation provided by Preservation Parks of Delaware County.

RADNOR FIRE DEPARTMENT PROMOTES FIRE PREVENTION MONTH

The Radnor Township Fire Department is teaming up with the National Fire Protection Association® (NFPA®)—to celebrate the 100th anniversary of Fire Prevention Week TM (FPW), October 9-15, 2022. This year's FPW campaign, "Fire won't wait. Plan your escape TM," works to educate everyone about simple but important actions they can take to keep themselves and those around them safe from home fires.

The Radnor Township Fire Department encourages all residents to embrace the 2022 Fire Prevention Week theme.

"It's important for everyone to plan and practice a home fire escape. Everyone needs to be prepared in advance, so that they know what to do when the smoke alarm sounds. Given that every home is different, every home fire escape plan will also be different," said Randy Butts, Fire Chief. "Have a plan for everyone in the home. Children, older adults, and people with disabilities may need assistance to wake up and get out. Make sure that someone will help them!"

Here are key home fire escape planning tips:

- Make sure your plan meets the needs of all your family members, including those with sensory or physical disabilities.
- Install Smoke alarms inside every sleeping room, outside each separate sleeping area, and on every level of your home. Interconnect smoke alarms so when one sounds, they all sound.
- Know at least two ways out of every room, if possible. Make sure all doors and windows open easily.
- Have an outside meeting place a safe distance from your home where everyone should meet.
- Practice your home fire drill at least twice a year with everyone in the household, including guests. Practice at least once during the day and at night.

For more general information about Fire Prevention Week and fire prevention in general, visit <u>fpw.org</u> and <u>sparky.org</u>.

RADNOR YOUTH ATHLETIC ASSOCIATION

Radnor Youth Athletic Association LLC (RYAA) is a volunteer youth baseball organization, dedicated to providing boys and girls between the ages of 5 and 16 the opportunity to learn and play baseball. RYAA is a member of the Buckeye Valley Summer Baseball League. This year, RYAA had over 300 boys and girls play for Radnor during the Spring and Fall baseball seasons. Our organization is located in northwestern Delaware County, Radnor, Ohio.

Since 1975 RYAA has been committed to teaching kids to focus on the enjoyment, learning, and playing our nation's great pastime. We emphasize player development over win /loss records and stress positive

coaching, instilling the ideas of good sportsmanship, honesty, loyalty, and a sense of teamwork. RYAA is committed to providing coaches and parents with skills and resources needed to teach youth baseball.

Over the past two years, RYAA teams have had enormous success on the field. Below is a list of our onfield accomplishments.

ACCOMPLISHMENTS	SUMMER 2021	FALL 2021	SUMMER 2022
League Championships	2	NA	
League Runner -Up	4		3
Tourney Championship	1		1
Tourney Runner-Up	2	1	1

Our organization also offers a competitive travel baseball program. The travel team plays as the Radnor Raptors. We currently offer 9U, 12, and 13U teams. They play in the Central Ohio Youth Baseball League and host teams from all over central Ohio during the Spring/Summer season.

RYAA is proud to be a part of the Radnor community. As a small organization, RYAA is always looking for sponsors or anyone from the community who would like to give back and be a part of this amazing group of volunteers, parents, and players.

RYAA Contact info; www.ryaabaseball.com, radnoryouthbaseball@gmail.com

SOLAR ENERGY DEVELOPMENT AND AGRICULTURE SEMINAR



OSU Extension Delaware County, in collaboration with Radnor Township is hosting an informational program on solar energy development and agriculture. Peggy Hall, OSU Agricultural Law, and Resources Director, and Eric Romich, Energy Education Field Specialist, will discuss solar trends, the construction process, community -based topics, and a summary of landowner leasing.

The program is free, but registration is required at www.go.osu.edu/delcosolar. Questions please contact the Extension office.

Wednesday November 16, 2022, 6:30-8:30 Radnor Township Community Center 4061 SR 203 Radnor, OH 43066

TOWNSHIP HALL RENTAL

The Township Hall is now open for rental. Current CDC and Delaware County COVID guidelines will be followed. For additional information please contact Randy Butts at 740.272.1274 (cell), 740.595.3454 (home) or one of your Township Trustees.

ELECTRONIC NEWSLETTER

We are currently building an electronic mailing list for the newsletter. Thank you for your patience as you may also get a paper copy during the transition. To be added to the list, please send an email to dboysel@radnortwp.org.

FISCAL OFFICER REPORT KATARINA WHEELAND

Office hours are by appointment only at the clerk's office in the Radnor Community Center located at 4061 State Route 203. Katarina can be reached at (614) 531-7755 or kwheeland@radnortwp.org. To see how your tax dollars are spent visit www.https://radnortownshipdelaware.ohiocheckbook.com

TOWNSHIP ZONING CONTACTS

Should you need a permit or have a question regarding zoning in Radnor Township, the responsibility falls under the Delaware County Code Compliance Department, at 50 Channing Street, Delaware, Ohio 43015, phone (740) 833-2200. E-mail is building@co.delaware.oh.us.

RADNOR TOWNSHIP

4061 State Route 203 Radnor, OH 43066